
“As a technology hub, Austin is proud to host 
the Institute of Electrical and Electronic 
Engineers GLOBECOM conference for the first 
time,” said Austin Mayor Leffingwell. “Austin 
offers job opportunities across technological 
fields and we are also recognized as a leading 
growth center for the biotech and life sciences 
industries. It’s easy to see why Austin is a 
national leader in job growth. In fact, Forbes 
just named us the second best city in the 
country for future job growth.” 
  
“The mission of IEEE GLOBECOM closely aligns 
with Austin’s vision for a strong technology 
sector. I am glad to declare the week of 
December 8 – 12 as IEEE Week to recognize 
the supporters and organizations that worked 
to bring IEEE GLOBECOM and Austin together,” 
added Austin Mayor Leffingwell. 
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